FAIRBOARD MINUTES SEPTEMBER 3, 1997

The meeting was called to order at 7:13 P.M. Chuck moved, Nellie seconded, that we approve the minutes of the last meeting as handed out. Passed unanimously.

We received a thank you and a check from the Little League for use of the bleachers. A thank you from Gina and Lynn Perkins, also a lot of thank you letters and pictures from the Summer School Kids who toured the Fair.

We have a long list of people to thank for the success of the Fair.

The silent auction brought in \$272, plus the club. The button sales netted about \$1600. The Community Center booths brought in \$300, and the outside vendors paid \$594.

We paid out \$666 in advertising so far. 4-H premiums were \$6075, open class was \$1471. Judges were \$976 less than last year. Overall, it looks like we're going to about break even.

Janice would like to change the open class rules on open class animals to require that these animals (specifically the small animals) stay for the full fair unless excused by the superintendent, (because of there being more animals than pens.)

We may keep the concert and dinner on Wednesday. That seemed to work well this year. Will probably keep the Fair the first full week of August which would be Aug. 2nd-thru-8th.

We will need to replace a light timer and we need to do something with the big silver panels (bus barn?).

We will pay Annette \$35 for buying and "Idea Shop" gift certificate. Nellie moved, Chuch seconded, passed unanimously, with one abstention.

Fred moved, John seconded, that we pay the bills. Passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M. The next meeting will be Wednesday Oct. 1, at 7:00P.M.

Submitted by Chuch Buchanan Secretary, Fairboard

ATTENDANCE

Chuck Buchanan John Leonard Curtis Jacobs Nellie Forrester Fred Cockram Don Reay
Susie Bennett
Steve Bogart
Paul Grove
Annette Cockram

Janice Cowan